Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners' Association, Inc.    

Minutes of Annual Meeting  November 11, 2017

The Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners' Association, Inc. Annual Meeting was called to order at 10:00AM. Bob Marley, President welcomed everyone, and asked all Veterans to Stand. and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  After this, each Veteran was asked for their branch service and introduced to the meeting.

Roll call was taken and  the following directors were present:  Bob Marley President, Denise Koplar Vice President,Jose Rodriguez Treasurer, Albert Erdmann Secretary, Richard Balderson  and Curt Delong. Vern Olsen.

Bob Marley, as member of the Nominating Committee reported that the Notices of this meeting, along with the ballots were mailed from the Curry Ford Post office on October 5, 2017.  The Secretary reported posting the required in-park notices at least 14 days before the meeting at each mailbox.

The Secretary read the minutes of the last Annual Meeting.  Jose moved to accept the minutes, seconded by Richard, and all were in agreement.

Jose moved to adopt a $5,500.00 annual operating budget for 2018.  Seconded by Richard.  Mary suggested the absence of a quorum.  A quorum count was taken and it was determined that we were short 4 members.  Business was suspended at this point, while several members made phone calls to get additional members to attend.  After enough members were signed in to make a quorum, it was determined that a check in error was made in regard to mail in ballots, and that in fact a quorum was present when the quorum call was made, as those submitting mailed ballots for the Annual election are counted.  The original motion for the adoption of a $5,500.00 annual operating budget was then called for a vote, and the budget was adopted.

The election of directors occurred at this point. All mail in and personally cast ballots were opened and placed into the ballot box, the ballot box shaken to mix them, and removed for counting. Forty-three ballots were cast.  Diane Alfrone received 11 votes, Richard Balderson received 36 votes, Curt Delong received 36 votes, Albert Erdmann received 15 votes, Roger Hebert received 34 votes, Laurie Lyons received 36 votes and Vern Olsen received 34 votes. Because of a tie for 4th and 5th place, after discussion it was agreed that both will be given a one year seat, as neither prevailed over the other in order to receive a two year seat, as required by the bylaws.  Therefore Balderson, Delong, and Lyons were elected to a 2 year seat, and Hebert and Olsen were elected to a one year seat.

At this point the Directors met to determine the Officers.  Both President Delong and Vice President Balderson were elected with 5 votes in favor (Balderson, Delong,Hebert, Lyons, Olsen), and 2 votes opposed (Koplar, Marley). All seven directors voted to leave the previously appointed Treasurer Moffet in office as voted on at the November Board meeting, and took no action regarding Secretary. The Secretary was asked to remain in office and so agreed.

The new Board and Officers were seated, and President Delong gave a statement regarding the things that President and the Board will act upon in the next year.  These things include: Meeting with the new Regional Manager, Children and Unauthorized residents, the drop in maintenance in the park, and the recruitment of more volunteers for the HOA. 

One of the residents from the floor praised the work of Bette Day in producing a high quality Newsletter for the residents. 

A motion was made to Adjourn, which was agreed.  Meeting ended at 11:20am.
